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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited take 

no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to its accuracy 

or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising 

from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this announcement. 
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PROFIT WARNING  

 

 

This announcement is made pursuant to Rule 13.09(2)(a) of the Rules Governing the 

Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited and the inside 

information provisions under Part XIVA of the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 

571 of the Laws of Hong Kong). 

 

Reference is made to the announcement of Singamas Container Holdings Limited (the 

“Company”) dated 4 November 2022 in relation to a profit warning of the Company (the 

“Profit Warning Announcement”). Capitalised terms used in this announcement shall have 

the same meanings as those defined in the Profit Warning Announcement unless the 

context requires otherwise.  

 

As disclosed in the Profit Warning Announcement, the Group was expected to report a 

consolidated profit attributable to owners of the Company of not more than 

US$60,000,000 for FY 2022.    According to the latest management accounts for FY 2022 

of the Group, it is currently expected the Group to report a consolidated profit attributable 

to owners of the Company in a range of approximately US$43,000,000 to approximately 

US$50,000,000 for FY 2022 as compared to the consolidated profit of US$186,802,000 

(including a one-time gain of US$27,001,000 from the derecognition of financial assets) 

attributable to owners of the Company for FY 2021.   The demand for new dry freight 

containers in the fourth quarter of 2022 was lower than the estimation in November 2022, 

which affected the Group’s overall performance for FY 2022. 

 

The above information is only based on a preliminary assessment by the management of 

the Company with reference to the information currently available including the unaudited 

consolidated management accounts of the Group, which has not been reviewed or audited 

by the Company’s auditors or the audit committee of the Company and are subject to 

possible further adjustments. Shareholders and potential investors are advised to consider 

carefully the announcement of the annual results of the Group for FY 2022 which will be 

published on 15 March 2023. 
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Shareholders of the Company and potential investors should exercise caution when 

dealing in the securities of the Company. 

  

 

 

By order of the Board 

Singamas Container Holdings Limited 

Teo Siong Seng 

Chairman and Chief Executive Officer 

 

Hong Kong, 1 March 2023 
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